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1.0
WELCOME 
1.1
Ian Reeves welcomed everyone to the Combined Board of Studies/ Learning and Teaching Committee/ Graduate Studies Committee.  He also welcomed Sunthai Constantini, PhD student and Graduate Teaching Assistant, as a new member of the Committee.
2.0
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING.
2.1
The minutes were agreed.
3.0
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
BA and MA Recruitment/Admissions (Minute 4.1 refers)

Ian Reeves confirmed that the MA and BA recruitment targets had been reached.
3.2
Library (Minute 8.4 refers)

Ian Reeves advised that the issue of vandalism to Journalism books had not yet been addressed with the students.


ACTION: Ian Reeves to speak to students regarding Minute 3.2.
4.0
PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT
4.1
BA Hons Journalism and the News Industry

Ian Reeves confirmed that the Undergraduate degree was now up to full quota and that new members of staff had been recruited to help with the increase in numbers.  He advised that there had been a few teething problems with regards to rooms but these had been resolved.
4.2
MA in Multimedia Journalism


Ian Reeves reported that it was the first year of the MA programme, that all aspects of the degree had been fully approved and there were no changes envisaged. 
5.0
TEACHING AND LEARNING
5.1
No business to discuss.
6.0
ASSESSMENT
6.1
Ian Reeves indicated that there had been substantial changes to the NCTJ curriculum with the introduction of the Diploma in Journalism.   This meant that both the old and new programmes would be running concurrently for the next two academic sessions until those students who had started the Certificate had graduated.
7.0
RESOURCING, STAFFING AND ACCOMMODATION
7.1
New Lecturer in Reporting & Writing

Ian Reeves confirmed that Karen Bartlett had been appointed as the new lecturer in Reporting and Writing.
7.2
New Multimedia Newsroom Technician.

Ian Reeves also confirmed and welcomed Gerado Calia as the new Multimedia Newsroom Technician.
7.3
New Postgraduate Newsroom and office moves

Ian Reeves reported that the Centre for Journalism now occupied the whole of the 1st floor of the Gillingham Building and that a postgraduate newsroom was now up and running.
8.0
LIBRARY
8.1
Sarah Root advised that there had been issues with Greenwich email system and that many students had been receiving emails to their junk folder rather than their inbox, she asked that students be aware of this and check their junk folder for missed emails regarding library fines and books near their due date.
8.2
Sarah Root also advised that the library was no longer able to show DVDs for students as previously done. It was agreed that the newsroom could be used for this purposes when available.

8.3
Sarah Root reported that no first year students had attended the online resources training session/ workshop arranged by the library on 15 October and that another session could be arranged if students wanted it. It was agreed that the year 1 representatives would consult with their peers to ascertain whether a further session should be arranged.  A session specifically for MA students had also been arranged and it was agreed that second and third year students could attend this if they wished. 

ACTION: Year 1 representatives to consult with rest of year group as above.

8.4
Sarah Root confirmed that the library will be open until midnight for the rest of the academic year.
9.0
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES’ COMMENTS
9.1
Welcome to the new student representatives

Ian Reeves welcomed the new student representatives.
9.2
Year 1 comments
9.2.1
Frances Christian-Acquaah (Stage 1 Rep) advised that the students had requested clearer assessment criteria.  Ian Reeves stated that all module specifications were in the handbooks and that more specific criteria would be given when the assessments were set.


ACTION: Ian Reeves to draw academic colleagues' attention to this issue.
9.2.2
Frances Christian-Acquaah requested that gaps in the timetable be closed.  Ian Reeves confirmed that this was not possible due to other teaching and timetabling.
9.2.3
Both stage 1 representatives requested that paper cups be used for the water machine rather than plastic.


ACTION: Ian Reeves to speak to Lee Montgomery regarding paper cups.
9.3
Year 2 comments

Year 2 representatives suggested that if lecturers insisted on students being at classes exactly at the timetabled start, they should always be there themselves. On a few occasions, this had not been the case.  


ACTION: Ian Reeves to raise issue with academic colleagues.
9.4
Year 3 comments
9.4.1
Lucy Ross Millar (Stage 3 Rep) requested more newspapers for the Undergraduate students.  Anastasia Bakowski advised that the Centre's budget does not allow for more than one set of newspapers per day and it was agreed that the newspapers should be distributed more equally between the two newsrooms.  It was noted that all the daily newspapers had been contacted by the Head of the Centre with a view to supplying promotional copies and currently free copies of the Daily Mirror and the Daily Express were delivered daily to Essentials shop.
9.4.2
John Saunders commented that it would be better to have feedback regarding Project Proposals before the summer vacation so that students had more time available to plan their work.


ACTION: I Reeves to discuss with academic colleagues.

9.4.3
Year 3 students asked if would be possible for students to select which shorthand tutor they were assigned to. Ian Reeves explained this would not be possible due to timetabling constraints.

9.4.4
John Saunders expressed concern over the students having to pay the £38.00 resit fee for the NCTJ Newswriting exam.

ACTION: Ian Reeves to refer to Tim Luckhurst.
9.5
MA comments
9.5.1
Simon Jayawardena commented that both the recent Court visits had fallen on Tuesday mornings and that students had missed classes.  Ian Reeves confirmed that he would look into how best to make up the missed sessions.

ACTION: I Reeves to discuss above issue with colleagues 
9.5.2
Sophie Jenkins expressed concern on behalf of the MA students about the high workload in relation to the elective modules.   Ian Reeves advised that the Centre operated within the University guidelines with regards to teaching hours and private study.
10.0
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

10.1
Admissions Weeks

Ian Reeves asked that students be available to talk to prospective students.
10.2
Mentoring Scheme for Stage 1 students


Lesley Phippen gave information regarding the new mentoring scheme year 1 students, notes attached.  She also confirmed that MA students could equally benefit from the mentoring scheme and were welcome to approach stage 2 and 3 students.
10.3
Conference

Ian Reeves asked that the student representatives reinforce to their peers the importance of conference as it was an essential part of the curriculum.

10.4
External’s Comments

Ian Reeves provided feedback from the external examiner Steven Barnett with regards the first external examiner report.  He was pleased to comment that the report was positive with the following 4 recommendations;
1) introduction of penalty for factual errors

2) encourage more extensive referencing


3) allow students to type responses in Reporting and Writing exam.


4) encourage more balanced argumentation within essays
Ian Reeves asked that the student representatives consult their peers regarding recommendation 3.
Undergraduate student representatives left the meeting.

11.0
GRADUATE BOARD OF STUDIES – SPECIFIC BUSINESS
11.1
Lesley Phippen welcomed the post graduate representatives.

11.2
Lesley Phippen confirmed that Court visits can only take place in the mornings as this is the only time when the Court permits it.

11.3
Ian Reeves confirmed that the issues with the printer and the TV in the newsroom were being addressed and that a technician was scheduled to visit on the 4th November.
11.4
Sophie Jenkins, MA student representative requested that essay deadlines and questions be given to them earlier so that they have time to plan.  This was agreed.

12.0 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
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